www.vbgardenclub.org January 2020

The Virginia Beach Garden Club Membership Holiday Social The Home of Alice Koziol December 18, 2019 4:00 p.m.

Our brief business meeting was called to order at 4:25p.m. by Lou Flowers. Alice and Gary Koziol were thanked for opening their home; the hostesses, Joan Stumborg and Cheryl Jordan and their entire committee were also thanked The collect was delivered by Lee Trant. There were no November minutes to approve.

Old Business

Conservation reported that Lou Flowers, Audrey Parrot, Kay Shiflett and Lelia Webb attended the groundbreaking for the new educational classroom building at The Brock Environmental Center on December 9th. This is a project to which we have committed funds. Dana Parker was thanked for her help in completing the 2018 HGW homeowners' keepsake photo books.

There were no Officer or Committee reports.

New Business:

The "Call for Artists" for the HGW Painted Garden Show was announced. The January 28th deadline for the Virginia Museum of Fine Arts - Fine Art and Flowers - was also announced. Members were encouraged to contact committee chairs if interested in participating in upcoming flower shows. Members were encouraged to complete and return the 2020 Interest Form.

The business meeting was adjourned and the social continued.

Lou Flowers